Minutes
CENTRAL SECTION MEETING 9/7/2016
Yesterday’s
1.  Call to Order – 12:14 PM

President – Nicole Joy
2.   Roll Call Executive Committee:

Nicole Joy

President

_X_
present____  absent

Carrie Anne Lyons     Vice President 
_X_
present____  absent

Emil Nemec

Treasurer 

_X_
present____  absent

Eric Reichert

Secretary        

____
present_X__ absent

Jim Lafferty

Past President

_X_
present____  absent

TRUSTEES

Jerry Harris 
(Expires 5/2017)                     ____  
present_X_    absent

Mike Roy 
(Expires 5/2018)

____  
present_X_   absent 

Jill Plesnarski 
(Expires 5/2019)         

____  
present_X_   absent
3.  Pledge to the Flag:  Y
4.  Self Introductions:  Y
5.  Approval of Minutes  -

Motion:  Al Lunkenheimer

Second:  George Hoff
Comments & Corrections:  N/A

Approved 
6. President's Report: 
Welcome

· Welcome back and happy end of summer.  I hope you all had a nice break.  I am looking forward to the events in the next few weeks, Tech Transfer and the Golf Outing.

Section Update

· The Golf Outing is next Friday September 16, 2016, 8 AM at Bunker Hill Golf Course in Franklin – we need golfers to make this a successful event and to raise enough money for scholarships.  The sign-ups have been low so far.  This year we will be featuring a Texas Style BBQ with all the sides, hotdogs at the turn, door prizes and raffles.  Please come out to golf and share with anyone you know who likes to golf.  We need your help publicizing this to make sure this event is a success.

· The Central Section Awards dinner has been scheduled for January 14, 2017 at the Bridgewater Manor and the Awards Banquet committee is fully engaged planning a fun night with dinner, dancing, and prizes.

State Update

· Tech Transfer Seminar is next week September 12-15, 2016 at the Sheraton Eatontown.  If you haven’t signed up, the information is available on the website and there was a link to the constant contact and program in your email.

· Bureau of licensing and registrations mailed out renewal notices to all Water and Wastewater Operators last week that said your training contact hours are due September 30, 2015.  This is incorrect. Your credits have been received through 9/30/2015 and your next TCH cycle ends September 30, 2018.

· I will be attending an ad-hoc membership committee meeting next week at Tech Transfer to evaluate and report on separating WEF and NJWEA membership. It has been raised with the increases in WEF dues that we need to evaluate whether it is beneficial to the NJWEA to separate membership and allow people to get a NJWEA membership only.  The committee is tasked with reporting on the pros and cons of this. If you have thoughts on this, please share with me and I will share at the meeting.

· The publications committee is actively seeking technical articles for publication.  If you have a technical article or plan to write one the next effluents deadline is June 15th.  Please contact Gregory Burde at gmail0627@aol.com for submittals and questions.

· I will be attending the NJWEA Committee Executive Session this Friday and will have more Association Updates after that meeting.

Upcoming Events
· WEFTEC is September 24-28, 2016 at the Morial Convention Center in New Orleans, LA.  Attend the annual WEFTEC luncheon at Mulate’s on September 26, 2016 – the registration is online and there is a link in the NJWEA Upcoming Events email.

· Our friends and colleagues of NJ-AWAR are co-hosting the AWRA mid-Atlantic Conference September 15-16 in Wilmington, Delaware.

· South Section will be having their annual golf outing September 20th noon time shotgun start at Jaworski’s Valleybrook Country Club in Blackwood, NJ.

· North Section Annual beefsteak dinner and Exhibitors Night will be November 10, 2016 at the Fiesta in Woodridge.

Stockholm Junior Water Prize

· Central Section Past President and NJWEA Federation Delegate Mike Roy represented the Association in Stockholm to encourage and cheer on Nishita Sinha as she competes for the Stockholm Junior Water Prize this week.  We will have the results soon.  Thank you to Mike Roy for taking the time to represent us at this event.  I look forward to sharing the results of this at the next meeting.

Regulatory Updates

· New Flood Hazard Control Act rules were adopted on June 20, 2016.

· The tiered use Drinking Water Intake Protection Rule has been delayed until 2018.

Fall Central Section Meetings

· Many have suggested we should try for an alternate meeting location like we have done in the past.  We will continue to go to Yesterday’s, but are looking for alternate locations located near a major highway would be ideal.

· Looking for ideas of locations if you know of one that meets our criteria and price point ($25 for a sit down lunch including gratuity let me know

Read Thank You Note from Tom Grenci

7. Vice President's Report:  
Event Announcements 
Golf Outing
The Central Section Golf Outing will be held on Friday, September 16, 2016 at Bunker Hill Golf Course in Princetonm NJ. We will have breakfast before check-in, Hot dogs at the turn and this year our lunch will feature a Texas Style BBQ.  We will have 50/50 raffle, prize raffle and prizes for best golfers.

Awards Dinner
Reception will be held on Saturday, January 14th at the Bridgewater Manor, there will be a cocktail hour with hot and cold passed hors d’oeuvres.  Dinner will be chicken piccata, chateaubriand and a vegetarian option upon request.  We will have DJ music and dancing, prizes and we will be handing out our section awards and student scholarships.
I attended the Central Ballpark BBQ at TD Ballpark where Somerset Patriots play, Jennifer Loudon did a great job coordinating the event.  We were fortunate to have a great night with over 50 attendees, and we had several sponsors contribute prizes for our trivia game.  A big thank you to our sponsors Frank Dykas from Safety Today, Dan Carey of Accurate Waste, Lyons Environmental, Nicole Joy and Lori Podesta.  We also held a 50/50 and $200 was awarded to Jackie from Pumping Services.  The night was topped off by a beautiful fireworks display it was a great evening had by all.

On August 31st I attended the Franklin Miller plant tour hosted by the North Section in Livingston, NJ where attendees were given 2 TCHs it was a class setting with hands on elements followed by their meeting held at Tiffany’s in Pine Brook, NJ.

I plan to attend the Technology Transfer Seminar next week at the Sheraton in Eatontown, NJ to help out with attendee registration and also WEFTEC at the end of the month in New Orleans.
8. John Cornacchia from Wells Fargo Report:

Currently the Central Section has a $9,000 CD coming due in November 

9. Treasurer's Report: Emil Nemec  : 
Checking: $27,311.38 

Wells Fargo: $9,264.87

Total : $36,676.25 
Motion:  Jim Lafferty

Second:  Al Lunkenheimer
Comments and Corrections:  N/A
Approved
10. NJWEA State Report: None Present
11.  Committee Reports:

Alan Friedrich - Good & Welfare – No Report
Clark Wolverton – Membership (& Mailings) –  Absent – No Report
Roseann Pettrow-  Absent - Nicole gave report –Date of Awards dinner to be Saturday, January 14th, 2017 and held at Bridgewater Manor.  
Jen Loudon - Special Activities – Present
Thank you to everyone who helped out with the Baseball game it was a great night and successful event.  We hope to plant more events like this and committee is open to ideas that interest people.
Roger Parkhurst  – Absent – No Report – Carrie Anne reported that golf outing will be held at Bunker Hill in Princeton, NJ on Friday, September 16th 2016 and we will be making a food change to change it up a little and do some Texas style BBQ.
Robert Noel - Education & Seminars Programs – Absent – No Report
Jeff Williams – Manual of Practice – Present – No Report
Eric Reichert – Webmaster – Absent –  No Report
Henry Penley - Membership roster –  Absent – If you have a business card and email address please submit and you can receive a copy of member roster.
Robert Noel - Scholar Awards – Absent – No Report, however there are currently 3 applications only 1 fully complete, others just waiting on resumes.  The section is extending the scholarship deadline for another month.
Jen Loudon Young Professionals – Present – will see if any YP’s are eligible to apply for any scholarships.
12. New Business:  
After the new Year WEF is raising the dues by 5%, so if you need to renew soon do so before the end of the year to save a few bucks on renewal.
13.  Lunch:  
14.  SPEAKER –  Walter Jenness, “EZ Mainline and Manhole Repair, Stop Infiltration Today”
15.  Door Prizes:  Prizes donated by:  Lyons Environmental, Pumping Services & Raritan Group
16.  Next Meeting:  To Be Determined 
17.  Adjournment:

Motion:  Roger Parkhurst

Second:  Stephanie Decotiis

Time:  13:47
Lunch Attendees: John Cornacchia, Stephanie Decotiis, Frank Dykas, Ernie Gillins, Devin Goldman, George Hoff, Walter Jenness, Nicole Joy, Jim Lafferty, Jen Loudon, Al Lunkenheimer, Carrie Anne Lyons, Emil Nemec, Ray Nierstedt, Roger Parkhurst, Joe Polomene, Denis Rehse, Raphael Rovito, Greg Seaman, Chris Smith, Rob Ville, Jeff Williams and Charles Winkler
